KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

98 RS BR 837 (SB 96) ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
Section 18A.250 shall be amended to add the following as subsection (3):

Employees participating in the plans set forth in subsections (1) and (2) of KRS 18A.250, may also participate in an accumulated sick leave time conversion program. Employees may annually convert at least twenty (20) but not more than one hundred (100) hours into the employee's individual deferred compensation account. The employee must have at least one hundred (100) hours of sick leave time still available after any individual conversion has taken place. The conversion rate shall be thirty-five percent (35%) of the state employee's current hourly wage and shall be the financial responsibility of the employee's respective agency. Once the conversion is made, no state employee shall be allowed to repurchase the converted sick leave time. All conversions are subject to the contribution limitations set forth in Section 415C of the Internal Revenue service Code. All time converted shall be deemed to have been earned after the employee enrolls in the plan. All relevant taxes shall be deducted from the conversion amount prior to the funds being transferred into the deferred compensation system.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
Retirement Fund Comments

This change will reduce the level of service credit for members who elect to convert some portion of their sick leave into their individual deferred compensation account rather than retaining this and increasing their ultimate retirement benefit.  Over time their will be some liability reduction due to this.  But the level of that reduction cannot be quantified from available information, nor is it expected that there will be any significant reduction in future funding levels as a result of this proposal.

Insurance Fund Comments
No additional comments.
III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

There will be no initial cost impact since the future experience under this change will need to emerge before any liability impact will be seen.  Overall, there should be some reduction in future liabilities as a result of this proposal, but the level of that reduction cannot be quantified from available information, not it is expected that any such reduction in funding levels will be significant.

IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1997 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.
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